Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

5.40pm-7.10pm Wednesday 27th October 2004

Minutes

Present: Rose Ardron (Chair), Stephen Cooke, Seaton Gosling, Ahmed Gurnah, Tony Hall, Ibrar Hussain, Carol Jones, Kelvin Pine, Linda Regan, Joanne Roney, Aisha Special K, John Vincent,

In Attendance:   Jonathan Crossley-Holland (SCC), Harold Mututa, Joice Richards, Jane Anthony, David Shepherd (Programmes Director, Neighbourhoods, SCC)

Observers: Peter Handy (Allequip UK Ltd), A Shaif (YCA), C Steers (Resident), C Stiff (SCC Catherine Street Team), Amanda Wells (Holistic/Aromatherapy Stress Solutions), Adrian Lane (Chair - Rock Street Residents Group)
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Andy Buck, Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Muhammad Iqbal, Mohammed Younis, John Clark and Mushall Khan.

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves receiving Achievement Award as part of Black History Month.
	

	  2.
	Declaration of Interest
	The Chair informed members that Declaration of Interests would be a permanent item on the agenda as members had completed the Governance Training.

The Chair asked members to note that the Code of Conduct highlighted the types of conflict of interest to be declared e.g.:

· Where an individual or a connected person stands to gain financially from a Board decision, for example where a project approval or decision on the letting of a contract would benefit an individual directly or an organisation or company the individual was involved with. This would also apply if a member of the individual’s household or family would benefit or if they were similarly involved with an organisation or company who would benefit.

· Where an individual wears more than one hat i.e. some residents in decision making positions may be also employees of potential beneficiaries and other Board members may be employees of partner organizations bidding for funds or contracts etc.

If in doubt as to whether a potential conflict of interest exists this should be clarified with the Chief Executive or Chair either before or during the relevant meeting

Members had no interests to declare on any items on this agenda.


	

	  3.
	Appointment of Business Reps to PB
	The Programmes Director presented this report in the absence of the Chief Executive informing members that that the Business Forum had nominated Amanda Jane Wells and Peter Handy as their representatives to the Partnership Board and asked members to formally accept them both as members of the Board.

The Board unanimously:

· Accepted the nomination from the Burngreave Business Forum for Amanda Jane Wells of Holistic Aromatherapy Stress Solutions and Peter Handy from Allequip UK ltd to become members of the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Partnership Board.


	

	  4.
	Company Business
	Business Forum Representation

The Programmes Director presented this report in the absence of the Chief Executive informing members that under Article 27.3 of the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Partnership articles of Association there is a requirement to appoint Amanda Jane Wells and Peter Handy as Directors of the company.

The Partnership Board:

Appoint unanimously Amanda Jane Wells of Holistic Aromatherapy Stress Solutions and Peter Handy of Allequip UK Ltd as Directors of the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Partnership Company.

The Chair welcomed Amanda Jane Wells and Peter Handy as Directors of the Company and informed members that they would be observers at this meeting.  The Chief Executive would arrange a separate induction meeting for Amanda Jane Wells and Peter Handy with the Chair and Chief Executive.

Company Secretary 

The Programmes Director presented this report in the absence of the Chief Executive informing members that the Finance Manager took up to the role of Company Secretary until the Assistant Programmes Director was appointed.

The Partnership Board:

· Accept the resignation of the Finance Manager as Company Secretary and accept the Assistant Programmes Director as the new Company Secretary.

· Agree that one of the Company Directors would sign all relevant paperwork for this transaction.


	CE
AP

	  5.
	Housing Investment in Burngreave
	The Chair welcomed David Shepherd to the meeting and invited him to give his presentation on housing investment in Burngreave (a copy is attached to these minutes).

David Shepherd replied to comments from Board members as follows:

· The Masterplan has highlighted Catherine Street as an area for improvement and as Rock Street is a boundary area it has recommended work is progressed along with Catherine Street.
· SCC are determined to ensure there is effective consultation and have listened to community views and amended previous versions of the Masterplan to arrive at the final draft which reflects the views of the community.

· SCC are liaising with Rotherham Metropolitan Borough Council regarding the Waverley Site, RMBC have well defined plans but they still at the consultation stage.

· English Partnerships want to see BNDfC funding working alongside their own, there is no entitlement to English Partnerships money without BNDfC funding.  

The Housing & Environment Theme Manager added that the Housing Corporation are the major regeneration funders in this area and they have not funded housing in Burngreave for the last 10 years as they saw investment as a risk, but now they feel their funding will be secure and are committed to this project, however there would be no Housing Corporation funding without New Deal funding alongside it.  Catherine Street has been identified in the BNDfC 10 Year Delivery Plan but it is essential that other funders are brought on board.

Board members made the following comments:

· Sheffield City Council will have to agree the Masterplan but once this is agreed by Cabinet the Council will then work up how to deliver the contents and decide which elements will be delivered first.

· The Employment and Enterprise Theme Group should make links with the Waverley Site, the Upper and Lower Don Valley scheme so that they can develop/grasp opportunities in these schemes. 

· It is good news to lever in money into the Burngreave area.

The Chair asked members to note that once Sheffield City Council have agreed the Masterplan they will progress its content, and therefore, if members have any comments/concerns regarding the Masterplan they should contact Sheffield City Council to lodge them.

The Chair stated that it was heartening to see investment from English Partnerships in the Burngreave area, BNDfC has been a catalyst to obtain public sector funding for this project, and BNDfC would also like to see private sector funding being attracted into the area in the future.


	

	  6.
	Project Approvals
	Catherine Street Triangle

The Programmes Director tabled a report regarding Catherine Street Triangle, Rock Street Element for members attention.
The Housing & Environment Theme Manager introduced the Project Summary for Catherine Street Triangle that had been circulated with the Board papers.

Board members made the following comments:

· Concern was raised regarding the high cost of facelift of certain properties e.g. £40k and therefore members would like to see a breakdown of the costs of works intended to be carried out.

· Some owners of the properties on Rock Street are private landlords who charge a significant amount of money in rents, and putting public money into a commercial venture without any form of means testing does not rest well as the public are not the beneficiaries.

· It is essential that the contractors who will be carrying out the repairs pay attention to the quality of the work they are performing.

· Attention should be given to employment opportunities for local people to undertake the work required.
Joanne Roney stated that it is current council policy for work identified in this project not to be means tested but she understood and agreed with the comments raised regarding private landlords benefiting.  Joanne Roney agreed to take these comments back to SCC Legal and Admin who would look into the potential of changing the policy to include a legal charge and if there were a change in policy it would also apply to this project.   The reason for performing this type of work is that there is evidence that it kick starts improvements to other properties in the surrounding area.  It is David Shepherd’s job to attract as much funding as possible into the area, then pool these resources so that the best value for money can be gained for Burngreave.

The Housing & Environment Theme Manager responded to comments from Board members as follows:

· Apologies were given to Aisha Special K as her comments had been relayed to the Theme Manager incorrectly.

· Item 8 Outputs and Outcomes of the Project Summary, the Handovers, Total all Years figure should read 34 and not 24.

· The Masterplan identifies that the properties on Catherine Street will be demolished and the rebuild will be performed by Housing Market Renewal and Housing Corporation money, BNDfC can’t start Catherine Street now as it is simply too costly for the programme to demolish and  rebuild the properties.

· The average cost of facelift to front of properties on Firs Hill Road was £10-£15k, this project will carry out work to the front and back of properties on Rock Street.
· When properties are in good repair people are more confident and feel safer in their own homes and area therefore projects such as this achieve the programmes aims which is to make 75% people satisfied with the built environment.

· Private landlords do benefit but the programme is taking a compassionate view in that they are providing a home for people who wish to live in the area.

The Housing & Environment Theme Manager agreed to forward members with the breakdown of the individual costs of repairs attributed to properties
The Partnership Board:

Approved unanimously Part Two if the Catherine Street Triangle Project in the sum of £515,000.

The Chair of the Rock Street Residents Adrian Lane was pleased to see the project had been approved but agreed that concerns raised by Board members were valid concerns.


	J Roney
H&E TM

	  7.
	Signing of LEA Advancing Together Agreement
	The Chair introduced this report in the absence of the Chief Executive.  The report advised Partnership Board members of the principles that form the basis of the LEA Advancing Together Agreement and underpin the approval of projects agreed by the Board at their meeting on 25th August 2004.

Rose Ardron and Jonathan Crossley-Holland formally signed the LEA Advancing Together Partnership Agreement which identified the following key principles underpinning the partnership between SCC LEA and BNDfC:

· All projects included in the LEA (Advancing Together) Agreement are additional to current mainstream provision/resources and therefore will not attract match funding from Sheffield City Council (LEA).
· Sheffield City Council (LEA) will maintain or increase existing levels of funding and services for schools serving the Burngreave NDC area for the next three years.
· Sheffield City Council (LEA)/Schools will fund/absorb management costs for projects funded by BNDfC ensuring that additional funding buys additional resources.
· All posts funded by BNDfC will be advertised locally (in addition to usual recruitment sources) and clearly state 'applications from Burngreave residents will be particularly welcomed'.
· A Partnership Board member or other nominated BNDfC representative will be entitled to a place on the recruitment panel for all posts funded by NDC.

· Staff employed in posts funded by NDC will be clearly identified as supported by the BNDfC partnership.
· LEA officers and schools in the area will work with the BNDfC Partnership Board, Theme Groups and residents to identify good practice in service delivery that can be incorporated into mainstream provision.
· Sheffield City Council (LEA) will provide BNDfC with evidence of existing levels of spend/services within schools serving the Burngreave NDC area to enable effective monitoring of the added value achieved through BNDfC funding.
The Chair informed members that the Education Theme Manager is organising a meeting with Head Teachers and School Governors to explain BNDfC’s aims and engage them into the BNDfC programme. 

Jonathan Crossley-Holland informed members that he was pleased to sign this agreement and added that SCC LEA are investing £20k in project management as the contract stipulates SCC LEA are responsible for absorbing such costs.

The Chair thanked Jonathan Crossley-Holland for signing up to this agreement and his attendance at this meeting.


	

	  8.
	Update on LEA Advancing Together
	The Programmes Director tabled and presented a revised paper on behalf of the Education Theme Manager.
Members noted that the Education Theme Group is performing well and took this opportunity to thank Abdul Shaif (Chair of Education Theme Group) for his direction of the group.

Members discussed the reporting mechanisms of the Advancing Together Partnership from SCC back to the Board and  the following comments were made by Board members:

· Bob Kerslake is briefed on both the LEA and SCC Advancing Together projects and therefore it would be appropriate for him to report on both the SCC and SCC LEA Advancing Together Partnership.
· Bob Kerslake has much to report on with just the SCC Advancing Together projects and therefore his report would be diluted if he also had to report back on the SCC LEA projects.

· The Board need to ensure that the right people are in attendance.

The Chair informed members she would discuss the Advancing Together reporting mechanisms with the Executive Sub Group and inform the Board of their decision. 

	Chair



	  9.
	Advancing Together Transformational Projects Update
	The Housing & Environment Theme Manager presented this report in the absence of the Chief Executive.
Aisha Special K thanked the Chief Executive, the Housing & Environment Theme Manage and Neil Stanley (SCC Design Team) for their work in progressing the Transformational Projects.

The Housing & Environment Theme Manager responded to comments from members as follows:
· It is the aim that the buildings will be self-sustainable.
· Three quarters of the space available is suitable for flexible use.
· There will be incubation units available in Sorby House.
· The Asset Management Sub Group is aware of the need to ensure the balance of usage is balanced.
· There will be a small amount of rent revenue generated.
The Board:

Received the report and welcomed the progress made.

The Chair noted that the Board were keen to be kept up to date on the progress of the Transformational Projects and wish to be kept informed on the development of proposals for the use of Sorby House.  The Chair suggested that members should join the Asset Management Sub-Group if they wished to pursue their interest in this aspect of the programme in more detail.


	

	10.
	Theme Progress Report
	The Board:

Noted the progress information provided.  Members can contact the Programmes Director if they require any further information regarding the Programmes Progress Report.


	

	11.
	Chief Executives Report
	The Chief Executive’s report was e-mailed to PB members and tabled at this meeting.  The Chair requested members to contact the Chief Executive if they require any additional information.

	

	12.
	Cleaner Greener Safer Monitoring Group
	The Cleaner Greener Safer Monitoring Group Terms of Reference were withdrawn as they did not contain reference to the Code of Conduct recently agreed by the Board.

The Programmes Director agreed to amend and bring back to the November Board meeting for approval.

 
	PD


	13.
	PB Minutes and Matters Arising
	The minutes of the meeting held on 28th July 2004 and 25th August 2004 have been agreed as a true record.


	

	14.
	RASG Minutes
	RIF approval Sub-Group (RASG) minutes are for members information only.


	

	15.
	Business Items
	Communication Sub Group Minutes

The Communication Sub Group minutes are for members information.


	

	16.
	AOB
	Communications Team
Members were invited to meet the Information Shop Team and the Communications Officer on Monday,     1st November 2004 from 5pm. 
Masterplanning:
Members requested further discussion regarding the relationship between BNDfC and the Master planning process.

	CE


	17.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting
	5.00pm, Wednesday, 24th November 2004 at Pitsmoor Methodist Church


	


(Attach Housing Investment in Burngreave)
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